Dear Niverville Facility User,

As announced by Manitoba's Health and Seniors Care Minister Audrey Gordon on August 27, 2021, the Province has developed new requirements for people to be fully immunized to participate in certain events and activities. These requirements will come into effect by public health order on Sept. 3 for all health regions and will include:

- indoor and outdoor ticketed sporting events and concerts;
- indoor theatre/dance/symphony events;
- restaurants (indoor and patio dining);
- nightclubs and all other licensed premises;
- casinos, bingo halls and VLT lounges;
- movie theatres;
- fitness centres, gyms and indoor sporting and recreational facilities (excluding youth recreational sport); and
- organized indoor group recreational classes and activities, and indoor recreational businesses.

Children 11 and under who are not eligible to be immunized will be able to attend events and activities with a fully immunized adult.

** NEW** Youth, aged 12-17 years, as of December 6, 2021. Youth aged 12-17 years who are entering the facilities must provide Student ID or MB Health Card with proof of vaccination, or proof that they have received one dose of COVID-19 vaccine or proof of a negative rapid COVID-19 test result within the previous 72 hours that is confirmed by a pharmacist.

All who enter the CRRC & Centennial Arena will be required to provide proof of vaccination and ID to match, as well as a sign in sheet.

CRRC - Visitors may enter through the main doors and will exit out the WEST doors (by the Playground). Please follow the signage.

Centennial – Visitors may enter through the EAST doors and will exit out the WEST doors.

Masks must be worn at all times, with the exception of players/coaches/persons actively participating in an organized physical activity.

These new regulations apply to the Town's Community Resource and Recreation Centre and the Centennial Arena. The Town of Niverville will be following the regulations set by Provincial Public Health Orders. For more information on the Public Health Orders, please contact Manitoba Government Inquiry: 1-866-626-4862 or 204-945-3744.

November 23, 2021